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November 21, 2024 
 
 

Water Service Line Inventory Completed for Lead & Copper Rule Revision 
 
The Columbia City Municipal Waterworks inventoried all water service lines in the 
system and determined there were no lead service lines. This determination was made 
using construction records, construction dates, maintenance and replacement records, 
and visual inspection. 
 
The Lead and Copper Rule applies to all Community (CWS) and Non-Transient (NTNC) 
public water systems. EPA adopted revisions to the Lead and Copper Rule in 2021 that 
include a requirement for public water systems to conduct inventories of service lines 
and to identify service line material type. The intent of the service line inventory 
requirement is to identify those service lines made of lead so that they can be 
scheduled for removal and replacement. 
 
The inventory of our service lines has been submitted to, and approved by, the Oregon 
Health Authority (OHA). Since no lead service lines were found in our system, no 
further action is required.  
  
Feel free to contact me with any questions with the information below. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
Micah Rogers 
Public Works Superintendent 
City of Columbia City 
1840 Second Street 
P.O. Box 189 
Columbia City, OR 97018 
Office(503) 366-0454 
Fax(503) 366-2870 
Cell(971) 563-3127 
mrogers@columbia-city.org 
 


